

MISS HELEN HERRON TAFT, Acting president of Bryn Mawr College, whose coming today in connection with the endowment fund drive for that institution brings many social engagements.

Miss Taft Arrives Today,

The arrival of Miss Helen Taft in Washington today is the signal for unusual impetus to the drive for an

(Continued on Page 9, Column 3.)

endowment fund for Bryn Mawr College, of which she is acting president—the youngest college president in the country—and carries also unusual social significance.

At a meeting to be held tomorrow afternoon at 4:30 o'clock at the home of Mrs. Henry F. Dimock Miss Taft will speak, giving her host of acquaintances and friends an opportunity to hear her for the first time

in her new capacity.

She received her earlier training in the National Cathedral School here in Washington and in the Baldwin School, Bryn Mawr, Pa. She entered Bryn Mawr College in 1908 with the highest average in the entrance examinations of those students competing from Pennsylvania and the southern states. Owing to her duties and responsibilities at home while her father was in the Executive Mansion Miss Taft's college course was interrupted for two years, but she returned to finish her course and received her A. B. degree with the class of 1915. In that year she was awarded the George W. Childs prize for being the best essayist in the senior class. Her major subjects in college were modern history and economics and politics.

After graduation Miss Taft continued scholastic work at Yale University for two years, receiving the degree of A. M. from that university in 1916. In October, 1917, she was appointed dean of Bryn Mawr College, which position she held until President Thomas went abroad in 1919, when she was appointed acting president.

Rt. Rev. Alfred H. Harding will preside at the meeting at Mrs. Dimock's, and the speakers will be Miss Taft, Mrs. F. Louis Slade of New York

and Mr. Frederic A. Delano.